
​Minutes, Not Miles, From Adventure

*** when viewing on a mobile device- please scroll down and click on "view entire message" to view Buffalo
Bytes in correct formatting***

CUSTER CONNECTIONS

The 9th Annual Tesla Rally is THIS WEEKEND! We are excited to say that we have almost 60 Teslas that have
already registered for the event.

We’d like to invite you to check out the Teslas in the Chamber parking lot on Friday afternoon and grab a space on
Mt Rushmore Road Saturday at 4 pm for the Tesla procession up to Crazy Horse Memorial.

We certainly couldn’t do this event without the help of our many amazing sponsors! A big THANK YOU to the
following businesses:

       Black Hills Parks & Forests Association
        Freeman's Electric Service, Inc.
        Begging Burro/Pounding Fathers/ Mt Rushmore Brewing Co
        Black Hills Energy
        Custer Hospitality
        Chalet Motel
        Craig Reindl of Western Skies Real Estate
        French Creek RV Park
        Gold Pan Saloon
        Ketel Thorstenson
        LFC Veterinary Service LLC
        Pizza Mill
        South Dakota Outdoor Shop

We also have a lot of fun items that were donated for the swag bags that each driver will receive. Thank You to
each of these businesses for helping to welcome all the Tesla drivers:

        American Family

https://custersd.com/
https://custersd.com/


        American Family
        Lewis Realty
        Black Hills Parks & Forest Association
        Black Hills Power Bikes and Boutique
        South Dakota Outdoor Shop
        1880 Train
Art Expressions
Deep Creek Art Gallery
        Zane Zuther



Dawn Murray
Executive Director

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS

Chamber Staff

Dawn Murray
Executive Director
dmurray@custersd.com

Jamie Dean
Administrative Assistant
jdean@custersd.com

Fred Baumann
Information Associate

fbaumann@custersd.com

The 100th Gold Discovery Days Anniversary cups have arrived! If you would
like to sell them at your business, they are $2.50 each. Pick them up at the
Custer Chamber.

mailto:dmurray@custersd.com
mailto:fbaumann@custersd.com


fbaumann@custersd.com

Amy Brazell
Information Associate
abrazell@custersd.com

Pat Hattervig
Information Associate
phattervig@custersd.com

2023
Board Of Directors

Amy Bailey - President
John Stahl - Vice President
Michelle Fischer - Treasurer
Amanda Allcock
Craig Reindl
Diane Dennis
Corey Virtue
Bobbi Schmidt
Miranda Boggs

Julie Jenniges - City Liaison
Mark Naugle - School Liaison
Lydia Austin- CSP Liaison
Leah Noem- BID Board Liaison

To have things added to Buffalo Bytes, please send to Amy: abrazell@custersd.com. Items need to be received by
Wednesdays at noon in order to be added to weekly Buffalo Bytes. Thank you!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

May 19-21

http://zbrazell@custersd.com/
mailto:phattervig@custersd.com
mailto:abrazell@custersd.com


May 19-21
Tesla Rally

​May 25
Ribbon Cutting for the Community Garden
On the school campus on Sidney Park Rd

(near the ball field)
10:00am

June 9-11
5th Annual Off-Road Rally

WEEKLY HUMOR



CHAMBER HAPPENINGS



MEMBER SPOTLIGHT



We are so excited to put one of our new members Rose Haven Senior Living in the
spotlight!

Rose Haven Senior Living just celebrated their one-year anniversary under the ownership of Joseph
and Amanda Merkle. A unique option for senior care, Rose Haven features a multi-generational model
of living.

Following a leading from the Lord, Joseph and Amanda along with their four young girls (now five)
left their home in New Jersey and answered the call to fulfill a growing need for elderly care.

The Merkles live on site to provide quality care and to rejoice in the beauty of the interactions between
multiple generations. A warm and welcoming environment make your loved one feel right at home as
they become an extension of their family. Schedule a time to stop by to hear more of their testimony,
tour the facility and assess if Residential Senior Living may be a fit for you or your loved ones. Give
them a call at 605-673-2714 or https://www.custersd.com/Rose-Haven-Senior-Living for more
information.

To have your business featured in our Member Spotlight, please contact Amy Brazell at abrazell@custersd.com

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063467112980&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVsZqDRuROC5F1JKQC7TM2DwvvB6TFz4MMQhXnmYQTTcu3H5x7sDfsRENvplq3BBcbw-9uCKyzg_DqLMPunR4aw4NEURb8G7SqAMCd9V9VJ83AGsMMi9OPwl8I1XZknwCZbCQpxwLfvqX69Vj2aBMW26zvlEEPLuiVYRNKesOPZZk9zt5gTlDyer4c5Uv2MzS0&__tn__=-%5DK-R
mailto:abrazell@custersd.com


Pounds, Pugs, & Hugs LLC
Fred & Wendy Hlava- Business & Property Development

​The Hills Finest
Rose Haven Senior Living
JAM Heating and Cooling

Our Redeemer Lutheran Church-LCMS
Jon Gindhart, DC, PC

Life Weavings Expressions
Garcia Family Clinic-Bella Rejuvenation

US Flag Pole Guy
JandJ Hospitality

Southern Hills Screen Printing
The Church at Custer

AREA EVENTS



Enjoy Free Fishing and Free Park Entrance For
Open House Weekend

​Join us this weekend to celebrate the start of summer! It's our annual Open House and Free
Fishing Weekend, and park entrance is free and no fishing license is required (limits still
apply).
Saturday is also National Kids to Park Day! Children across the country are encouraged to
explore the outdoors in their neighborhood and parks.
This weekend is a great opportunity to visit the parks, and participate in your favorite
outdoor activity. Many parks have campsites available (and some camping
cabins and modern lodging)!

Click For More Information

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=56160284&msgid=443524&act=7MNE&c=732876&pid=7451095&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fgfp.sd.gov%2Fevents%2Fdetail%2F2143%2F%3Futm_source%3DiContact%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dstate-parks-summer-newsletter%26utm_content%3Dopen%2Bhouse%2Bweekend%2B2023&cf=2943&v=16b638e987f3828079ebf09273f232925f5b207fd5be8ebe39a14f5c8d4dab2a
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=56160284&msgid=443524&act=7MNE&c=732876&pid=7451095&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fgfp.sd.gov%2Fcamping-cabins%2F%3Futm_source%3DiContact%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dstate-parks-summer-newsletter%26utm_content%3Dopen%2Bhouse%2Bweekend%2B2023&cf=2943&v=efec3aceb46b936c091cca3c074fd79ca65424d5c22a9221c13539c155d94555
https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=56160284&msgid=443524&act=7MNE&c=732876&pid=7451095&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fgfp.sd.gov%2Fmodern-lodging%2F%3Futm_source%3DiContact%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dstate-parks-summer-newsletter%26utm_content%3Dopen%2Bhouse%2Bweekend%2B2023&cf=2943&v=657f86549987f15be96da8adad28bd3cbec3fc4c395ee29cc983ff685be27d34
https://gfp.sd.gov/events/?utm_source=icontact&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=state-parks-summer-newsletter&utm_content=open+house+weekend+2023
















Crazy Horse Memorial® 75th Anniversary Celebration Weekend Scheduled
June 2-4, 2023

May 7, 2023-CRAZY HORSE, SD
Sculptor Korczak Ziolkowski knew he would be creating something special when Lakota leader, Chief Henry
Standing Bear, requested he carve a memorial to honor North American Tribes. Lakota warrior Crazy Horse was
chosen by the elders to embody all Native heroes. The vision of these men truly began coming to life with the first
blast on Thunderhead Mountain June 3, 1948 and is still carried forward through the mission of Crazy Horse
Memorial Foundation.

Crazy Horse Memorial CEO, Whitney A Rencountre II states, “We would like to recognize our founders, Chief
Henry Standing Bear and Korczak Ziolkowski, who formed a partnership to establish a memorial to educate the
world about the 570+ tribes of North America. Gratitude is given for the hard work of the Ziolkowski family and
to the Crazy Horse Memorial Board of Directors, our donors, our dedicated staff, as well as to those who have
supported the important work of Crazy Horse Memorial through the years. We invite everyone to join us June 2-4,
2023 at Crazy Horse Memorial for our public 75th Anniversary celebration.”

Beginning Friday, June 2nd, the weekend will be packed with extraordinary guests and performances. Weekend
highlights include: Friday performance by The Bluestone Project; 37th Annual Spring Volksmarch on Saturday in
partnership with the KOTA Territory Care and Share; Sunday begins at 10:00am with an all Veteran Recognition
by Chairman Lengkeek, keynote speaker, Olympic gold medal winner, Billy Mills, an array of Native performers,
and concludes with a scheduled Lakota helicopter flyover. After a brief intermission, Sunday afternoon will be
filled with special dance and musical performances outside. Hand Games Championships, presentations on the
Dewey Beard and Crazy Horse family histories, and Q&A panel discussions will be held inside.

The public is invited to celebrate all weekend with Crazy Horse Memorial. Food will be available in Laughing
Water Restaurant, Snack Shop, and food service vehicles in the parking lot areas. Living Treasures artists will be
available for hands on activities 10:00am-6:00pm Saturday and Sunday in the Native American Educational and
Cultural Center, plus the Legends in Light laser light show begins at 9:30pm nightly. To learn more about Crazy
Horse Memorial’s 75th Anniversary Weekend Celebration, plan a visit, or make a contribution, call 605-673-4681
or visit crazhorsememorial.org. Follow Crazy Horse Memorial on all social media, or reach out to Amanda Allcock



or visit crazhorsememorial.org. Follow Crazy Horse Memorial on all social media, or reach out to Amanda Allcock
at amanda.allcock@crazyhorse.org for the latest news and events.

The Mission of Crazy Horse Memorial Foundation is to protect and preserve the culture, tradition, and living
heritage of the North American Indians. The Foundation demonstrates its commitment to this endeavor by
following these objectives: continuing the progress on the world’s largest sculptural undertaking by carving a
Memorial of Lakota leader Crazy Horse; providing educational and cultural programming to encourage harmony
and reconciliation among all peoples and nations; acting as a repository for Native American artifacts, arts, and
crafts through THE INDIAN MUSEUM OF NORTH AMERICA® and THE NATIVE AMERICAN
EDUCATIONAL AND CULTURAL CENTER®; establishing and operating THE INDIAN UNIVERSITY OF
NORTH AMERICA®.









ANNOUNCEMENTS





NEWS RELEASE
4/20/2023
First Interstate Custer Area Fund is Accepting Grant Applications

The First Interstate Custer Area Fund is accepting applications for grants
from qualified 501 (C) 3 Organizations in the Custer area thru September 12, 2023.
Recipients will be selected and grants funded during the Month of October 2023.

Disbursements by the local board of directors are determined according to the needs of the community. Past
disbursements from 1999 to date have totaled $209,560 and have benefited a variety of local projects, historical

organizations, and the arts and humanities.

If your non-profit organization would like to be considered in the disbursement of funds, please complete the First
Interstate Custer Area Fund application form and return it to any board member or mail the form to:
First Interstate Custer Area Fund, 648 Mt Rushmore Rd, Custer, SD 57730, Attention: Donna Cullum. Completed

applications can also be emailed to Donna.Cullum@fib.com.



Grant applications forms are available from any local board member, please call: Jenny Behlings 673- 5436, Don
Kraus 673-2072, Curtis Tyler 673-2215, Donna Cullum 673-2215,
Nathan Wiederholt 673- 2716, Bobbi Schmidt 605-450-9956, or Misty Fish 673-4848.

The deadline for completed applications for the annual disbursement of funds bill be September 12, 2023. The
funds will be disbursed during the month of October 2023.

NEWS FROM THE STATE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Mon., May 15, 2023
CONTACT: Katlyn Svendsen, Global Media & Public Relations Director, South Dakota Department of Tourism, 605-773-3301

South Dakota Residents Overwhelmingly Support Tourism
 

PIERRE, S.D. – When it comes to supporting the tourism industry, South Dakotans are leaps and bounds ahead of other states,
according to a recent survey.
 
During National Travel & Tourism Week, Governor Kristi Noem touted the great amount of support that South Dakota residents

mailto:Katlyn.Svendsen@TravelSouthDakota.com


During National Travel & Tourism Week, Governor Kristi Noem touted the great amount of support that South Dakota residents
have for the tourism industry.
 
Travel South Dakota partnered with Longwoods International in December 2022 to conduct a research study designed to better
understand how residents of the state interact with and think about tourism. The results show tremendous support for the industry,
with South Dakota's results ranking among the highest of any state during the study's four years of existence.
 
"Every day, South Dakotans witness and recognize the power of tourism in their state," said Governor Kristi Noem. "Tourism
supports jobs, eases the tax burden, and allows us to continue to introduce our Great Faces and Great Places to new and returning
visitors every year."
 
The report found that:
• 8 in 10 residents surveyed think tourism is good for the state, and they believe South Dakota benefits from a strong tourism
industry.
 
• 7 in 10 residents care about the success of the tourism industry in The Mount Rushmore State and believe the positive benefits of
tourism far outweigh any negative impacts.
 
• 7 in 10 residents surveyed support tourism growth and believe tourism should be encouraged in South Dakota. This shows that the
development of tourism-related businesses and activities is strongly supported by residents.
 
"The resident is the most important stakeholder in every destination, and our study shows that, overall, a strong majority of South
Dakotans approve of, appreciate, and understand the economic and quality of life benefits that tourism brings to the state," said
Amir Eylon, President & CEO of Longwoods International.
 
Using regional and national benchmarks, the national study showed that a larger share of South Dakota residents support tourism
and its development, growth, and positive attributes than their national and regional counterparts.
 
The survey was taken by South Dakota residents across all regions of the state. The sample was not biased to the industry, as 93%
of respondents to the survey do not have anyone in their households employed in the tourism and hospitality industry. A full report
of the resident sentiment survey can be found on SDVisit.com.
 
The South Dakota Department of Tourism is comprised of Travel South Dakota and the South Dakota Arts Council. The
Department is led by Secretary James D. Hagen.

 
Media Notes:
Source: Longwoods International
 
The full resident sentiment report can be found here: https://sdvisit.com/sites/default/files/2023-05/Travel-South-Dakota_Resident-
Sentiment-Study_March2023.pdf

PRESS RELEASES

Mount Rushmore National Memorial News Release 

For Immediate Release
Contact: Earl Perez-Foust, earl_perez-foust@nps.gov, 605-574-3115 

 
Public input sought on draft air tour management plan for Mount

https://southdakotatourismindustry.cmail20.com/t/j-l-edjguk-ddilhkhiuu-t/
https://southdakotatourismindustry.cmail20.com/t/j-l-edjguk-ddilhkhiuu-i/
mailto:earl_perez-foust@nps.gov


Public input sought on draft air tour management plan for Mount
Rushmore National Memorial 

 
KEYSTONE, SD — The National Park Service (NPS) and the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) are seeking public
feedback on a draft Air Tour Management Plan (ATMP) and associated environmental assessment that are being
proposed for Mount Rushmore National Memorial.  
 
The agencies encourage anyone with an interest in or concern about air tours over Mount Rushmore National Memorial
to review and comment on the draft ATMP and environmental assessment. The proposed plan would not authorize any
air tours above or within 0.5 mile of the boundary of Mount Rushmore National Memorial. There were on average 3,914
air tours per year over Mount Rushmore National Memorial reported from 2017 – 2019.  
 
Public feedback can be submitted through the NPS Planning, Environment and Public Comment (PEPC)
website starting May 16, 2023 through June 16, 2023. The NPS and FAA will consider comments to help inform the
final ATMP for Mount Rushmore National Memorial. The project website is available
at: https://parkplanning.nps.gov/MountRushmoreATMP. 
 
“We encourage anyone who is interested in air tours over Mount Rushmore National Memorial to share their thoughts
on the proposed plan,” said Michelle Wheatley, the park’s Superintendent. “The draft plan is based on extensive
analysis and consultation with Tribes and other parties, as well as response to public comments from our September
2022 Scoping Newsletter. The purpose of the ATMP is to ensure that park resource values, including natural sounds,
visitor experiences, wildlife, and other natural and cultural resources, are protected.”   
 
The NPS is developing an air tour management plan for Mount Rushmore National Memorial in cooperation with the
FAA. The agencies are working towards completing the air tour management plan for Mount Rushmore National
Memorial by December 31, 2023. The schedule is part of a plan approved by the U.S. Court of Appeals for the District
of Columbia Circuit for the agencies to comply with the National Parks Air Tour Management Act of 2000.     
 
An important part of the process is the inclusion of American Indian Tribes. The agencies are consulting with
Associated Tribal Nations that hold historic and cultural significance to land and resources within the park.  
 
Please visit this NPS site and this FAA site for more detailed information about air tour management plans. Links to
meeting notifications, recordings, and slide decks (where applicable) will be posted to the NPS site. 

www.nps.gov

 
About the National Park Service. More than 20,000 National Park Service employees care for America’s 424 national

parks and work with communities across the nation to help preserve local history and create close-to-home recreational
opportunities. Learn more at www.nps.gov, and on Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and YouTube. 

 
 
Earl Perez-Foust, he/him
Program Manager
Interpretation & Education
Mount Rushmore National Memorial

Black Hills National Forest Forest Service News Release
Media Contact: Scott Jacobson, Public Affairs Officer

https://www.nps.gov/moru/learn/news/air-tour-management-plan.htm
https://parkplanning.nps.gov/MountRushmoreATMP
https://www.nps.gov/subjects/sound/airtours.htm
https://www.faa.gov/about/office_org/headquarters_offices/arc/programs/air_tour_management_plan/
http://www.nps.gov/
https://doimspp-my.sharepoint.com/personal/eperez-foust_nps_gov/Documents/MORU/PIO/PRs/www.nps.gov
https://www.facebook.com/nationalparkservice
https://www.instagram.com/nationalparkservice/
https://twitter.com/natlparkservice
https://www.youtube.com/nationalparkservice


Media Contact: Scott Jacobson, Public Affairs Officer
(605) 440-1409 scott.j.jacobson@usda.gov
https://www.fs.usda.gov/blackhills/

Black Hills National Forest Campgrounds and Seasonal Gates Scheduled to
Open

Custer, S.D. May 15, 2023— Black Hills National Forest seasonal gates are scheduled to open today, Monday,
May 15, and campgrounds will open Friday, May 19 for first-come first-serve camping.

Advanced reservation camping begins Wednesday, May 24. Seasonal closed roads and trails are identified on the
current Motor Vehicle Use Map (MVUM) and will all open today, Monday, May 15.

Please remember that even if a road or trail is open, driving on soft surfaces or where rutting has been observed
should be avoided until drier conditions prevail. Roads and trails in the hills may be unsuitable for driving until
they dry out from recent moisture. The Forest encourages all riders to observe Tread Lightly principles and
especially avoid sensitive areas during spring-like conditions.

Additional tips include being considerate of others on the road or trail. Learn the basics of trail etiquette, and
practice proper stewardship while riding in the Black Hills. And perhaps most important, respect private property
by keeping speeds and dust low around homes and nearby ranches. Damaging forest roads and lands is against the
law. The legal and financial consequences can be steep, and damages done to the land can take years to repair.

A Motorized Vehicle Use Trail Permit is required for any motor vehicle traveling on motorized use trails in the
Black Hills National Forest in South Dakota. Permits may be purchased directly from Black Hills National Forest
offices, many local vendors, ordered online (permits mailed), or from the Black Hills and Badlands Tourism
Association Visitor Center, located east of Rapid City off Exit 61 on I-90.

The Forest offers 30 campgrounds with more than 680 individual sites. Many of the campgrounds are operated by a
Forest Service recreation service partner, Forest Recreation Management, (FRM) Inc. based in Hill City, SD, under
a concession permit. The fees in the Forest campgrounds range from $16 to $28.50 per night. Group camping is
also available with advanced reservations near Pactola Reservoir and Sheridan Lake. Many campgrounds have on-
site hosts who can help provide information about nearby trails and outdoor activities in the area.

While electric, sewer, water hook-ups and showers are not available, most Forest campgrounds have potable water
and either flush or vault toilets. The Forest reminds camping enthusiasts that horse camps are designed for stock
use. If your party does not need access to a horse campsite, please consider selecting another campground or check
for other available options through http://www.recreation.gov/. To reserve most Black Hills National Forest
campsites, visit http://www.recreation.gov/ or call Toll Free 1-877-444-6777.

Due to high demand, reservations are recommended and can be made up to 180 days in advance. All boat docks
have been installed at Sheridan and Deerfield Lakes, as well as the Pactola Reservoir. The Forest also offers two
marina permits, with Pactola Pines and The Marina at Sheridan Lake providing boat rentals, snacks and beverages,
picnic supplies, and other summer season amenities. The Forest Service and South Dakota Game Fish & Parks
(SDGF&P) are reminding visitors to take precautions to prevent the spread of Zebra Mussels from watercraft.
Watercraft Inspection/Decontamination (WID) stations will be operated at Pactola Reservoir by SDGF&P. All
watercraft encountering a WID station, including non-motorized watercraft (canoes, kayaks, SUPs, and inflatables)

will be inspected. Inspection stations are the first line of defense in preventing the spread of aquatic invasive
species. SDGF&P WID stations are equipped with hot water sprayers (140-120˚F) that can kill any residual
invasive mussel tissue or other aquatic invasive species. For more information on Black Hills National Forest, visit
http://www.fs.usda.gov/blackhills.



Jewel Cave National Monument News Release
Release Date: May 4, 2023
For Immediate Release
Contact: Aimee Murillo / Chief of Interpretation / aimee_murillo@nps.gov

 
 

Jewel Cave Announces Hours for Summer Season
 

CUSTER, SD – Jewel Cave National Monument is changing its operations to prepare for visitors this
summer season beginning Sunday, May 21. The visitor center will be open every day from 8:00 a.m. to
5:30 p.m. with cave tours at scheduled times. These hours will continue until Labor Day. On Tuesday,
September 5 the visitor center will change its hours to 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. until October 28.
Jewel Cave’s Historic Lantern Tours and Wild Caving Tours will begin for the season on Sunday, June
4. The park plans to offer the Historic Lantern Tours daily until Labor Day as staffing allows, and the Wild
Caving Tour on Saturdays through mid-August. The monument will also continue to offer the popular
Scenic and Discovery Tours. All tours will be available to book in advance on Recreation.gov, with
limited walk-up tours for the Scenic, Discovery and Historic Lanterns Tours being available if staffing
allows. Wild Caving Tours will only be available to reserve on recreation.gov.
The monument also partners with the Black Hills Parks and Forests Association, which operates a Park
Store inside the visitor center. The store will be open on the same schedule as the visitor center and
provides visitors with multiple products and services to complement their visit.
Details and updates on park operations will continue to be posted at www.nps.gov/jeca, as well as on
social media through Facebook at www.facebook.com/JewelCaveNPS/ and Instagram at
www.instagram.com/jewelcavenps.

mailto:aimee_murillo@nps.gov
https://www.recreation.gov/ticket/facility/10088103
http://www.nps.gov/jeca
http://www.facebook.com/JewelCaveNPS/
http://www.instagram.com/jewelcavenps


Custer Senior Center
May Schedule

​Click here to Check out the Custer School
District Calendar for upcoming school
events! 

WEEKLY INSPIRATION

https://files.constantcontact.com/5db701af301/5d017e0f-a37c-4a05-8f11-6c68f423de02.docx?rdr=true
http://www.csd.k12.sd.us/site/default.aspx?PageID=1


HELP WANTED



Pacer Minerals has a job opening for Plant Operator. General
manufacturing experience preferred. Training will be provided on all
equipment. 
Email resume to paula@pacerminerals.com or apply in person at 25429 US
Hwy 385, Custer, SD

mailto:paula@pacerminerals.com






Be sure to check out the Help Wanted section on our Website:

Our Address:
615 Washington Street

Custer, SD 57730

Phone Numbers:

605-673-2244
800-992-9818

Send Us An Email

Connect With Us

 ​  ​  ​  ​  ​  ​

Visit our website

https://custersd.com/custer-helpwanted
mailto:Info@CusterSD.com
https://www.facebook.com/custerchamber
https://twitter.com/CusterAreaChamb
https://www.pinterest.com/custerchamber/
https://www.instagram.com/custersdchamber/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/custer-area-chamber-of-commerce
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdBURr1f5pzUGoA_ZszwZng
https://custersd.com/


Visit our website


